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In this issue:
· California Transportation Commission Meeting
· Quarterly Legislative Briefing 
· Status of Blue Ribbon Committee for Near Term Strategic Plan
· Daily News Inquires about LAEDC Measure R Economic Study

California Transportation Commission Meeting

The California Transportation Commission (CTC) met in Costa Mesa the last couple of days to consider very critical projects for Metro. Yesterday, the CTC approved our design build application for our ExpressLanes project. Our staff was successful in obtaining the authority to use the design-build that will allow Metro and Caltrans to deliver the project within our federal and state deadlines ensuring the $210 million in federal funds.

Today, the CTC deferred re-consideration of the Colton Crossing project. The CTC decided to give the Consensus group until Friday May 7, 2010 to come to an agreement with the private railroads and submit required information to CTC staff. This project is currently eligible to receive $97 million in state funds and $33 million in federal stimulus funds only if a consensus can be reached. Our concern is that the State allocation represents a significant over-programming of public funds into a project that primarily benefits the private railroads. To date, the railroads have been unwilling to agree to public benefits commensurate with the level of state and federal public investment. In addition, the Southern California Trade Corridor Consensus Group has not agreed to a method of addressing the over-programming risk: Whose Trade Corridors Improvement Fund (TCIF) project will be deferred should that become necessary?  

A representative from Union Pacific spoke at the meeting and agreed to backfill for a reduction in State TCIF funds from $97 million to $91 million. CTC staff reported that the Southern California Consensus group lacked consensus on nominating the project and several commissioners expressed concerns regarding the potential loss of stimulus funds. I testified advising the Commission that the Consensus Group at this time lacked consensus and therefore could not program funding for Colton Crossing. We are pleased that the CTC delayed a decision on the item so that we can attempt to resolve our concerns with the railroads and explore reprogramming these funds to public safety projects such as Positive Train Control.

Quarterly Legislative Briefing 
Today, legislative aides representing federal, state and local elected officials from across Los Angeles County visited us here for our Quarterly Legislative Briefing. The briefing included presentations on the status of our ExpressLanes, Highway Program, Transit Corridor Studies, High-Speed Rail and an update on EXPO Phase I and II. It was noted that our agency continues to remain committed to working with all elected officials in Los Angeles County to enhance the mobility of our region. Our next Legislative Briefing will be held in July.

Status of Blue Ribbon Committee for Near Term Strategic Plan

We established a Blue Ribbon Committee (BRC) represented by key stakeholders to help guide the development of a regional transit service concept. Ultimately, this service concept will serve as the blueprint for creating a better transit system and improving regional mobility using fewer resources. The third meeting of the BRC was held on Tuesday, April 6, 2010 from 9:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. Committee members were asked to help establish guidance on how to allocate scarce resources (revenue hours) in a financially constrained environment. The BRC concluded that resources should be focused on serving productive times, days, and geographic areas, rather than allocated evenly regardless of demand. The committee also discussed the need to establish a coordinated and integrated network that is simple and easy to use. Some of the key attributes include universal guidelines for signage and timetables; reliable, relevant, and timely customer information; and better coordination between Muni, Local Return operators and us when making route and schedule adjustments. Finally, the committee discussed the importance of reliable service. Reliability is particularly important on routes with less frequent service. Acknowledging that service reliability cannot always be met, the committee feels it necessary to provide timely customer information on service delays to reduce ride anxiety and allow passengers to adjust their travel needs. The next meeting of the BRC is scheduled for May 4, 2010 from 9:00 a.m. -12:00 p.m. in the Union Station Room at here at Gateway Plaza.

Media Inquiry Regarding LAEDC Measure R Economic Study

A reporter from the Daily News this afternoon interviewed Communications staff about a Measure R economic report issued today by the Los Angeles County Economic Development Corporation (LAEDC). The report projected that over a 30-year period, Measure R could generate as much as $68.8 billion in economic output in the five county Southern California region and create more than 500,000 jobs. The reporter asked why we paid for the study and was told that we contracted with LAEDC two years ago to do an economic analysis of Measure R when the measure was placed on the ballot. At that time, the highway component wasn’t factored in so this new study gives the public an update and the jobs picture is more robust.  
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